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UPCOMING DATES 
  

January 29th   Professional Development Day (no classes for students) 

  

SCHOOL NEWS 

 

THE PROUD PRINCIPAL – HAPPY NEW YEARS! 
As we start the new year, we often consider a resolution or two. We often need to find ways to 

improve ourselves. Perhaps it’s a way to support your child(ren). I personally have some health 

goals that I want to achieve this year as well as trying to be a good and responsible parent. So, 

when I saw THIS at the recent WVS DPAC Liaison Meeting and the conversation around proper 

tech guidelines at home, I immediately thought this is how I am going to support my own child! 

The 10 Tips for Parenting Digital Natives is for getting ahead of any household struggle and 

battle around screentime. My children, ages 7 and 9, are already quicker than I am with 

technology, but they don’t know everything. You don’t have too either. But being present and 

informed is going to help get you feeling confident that your child(ren) are safe and leverages 

the technology appropriately. Another helpful item that I thought is useful is creating a Family 
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Technology/Device Agreement with your child(ren). This is from Common Sense Media which is 

a very useful resource for parents – from technology use, to movies, to games – and making 

sure you are in the loop with the latest and greatest technologies, movies and games that kids 

gravitate towards. 

 

DRESS FOR THE WEATHER (GR K-7)    
With temperatures dropping starting tomorrow, please ensure your child is prepared with proper 
outerwear and footwear including, gloves, toque, scarf etc.  It is also a very good idea to have a 
set of extra clothes (including socks/shoes) at school should your child get wet and/or muddy 
during the school day.  
 

ROAD WORK ON 15TH STREET    
We have been advised that starting Monday, January 15th (for 8 weeks), 15th Street will be 
closed for road work between Queens and Mathers.  Please plan ahead and give yourself extra 
time to as there will be detours for this area.   

 

STUDENT ABSENCES / LATE ARRIVALS (GR K-7)  
It is extremely important that student absences/late arrivals be reported to the school office prior 

to 8:40am by leaving a voice message on the ‘Call Back’ phone line at 604-981-1252 or by 

emailing Mrs. Lytle (slytle@wvschools.ca). Please call each day your child is absent or if you 

know your child will be away for an extended period of time (such as holidays), please email the 

office so that this information can be recorded on the Call Back ‘long term’ form.  Thank you for 

your cooperation.  

 

LUNCH UTENSILS (GR K-7) – REMEMBER TO PACK FROM HOME 

A reminder to pack a reusable fork, spoon or chopsticks from home should your child require a 

utensil to eat what they have for their lunch.  This includes if they are receiving hot lunch. In 

order to reduce the amount of waste produced, utensils are not provided with hot lunch and 

we do not have utensils available in the office.   

 

DISTRICT WEATHER CLOSURES AND PROCEDURES  

As winter approaches, the likelihood of school disruptions due to snowfall or power outages 

increases. As such, we would like to provide you with some important information about the 

district’s weather closure of schools procedures and announcements process.  

  

The district aims to keep schools open on every regular instructional day, including those with 

snowfall. However, the final decision to send students to school resides with the parent or 

guardian since they are most familiar with the specific road and weather conditions around their 

home and community.  

  

Weather Closure of Schools (Outside School Hours)  

Any decision to close schools for the safety of children will be made by the Superintendent. 

Parents, students, and staff will be informed of the Superintendent’s decision via: the school 

district website at www.westvancouverschools.ca and a School Messenger email  

  

We endeavour to communicate this information to parents and staff by 6:00 a.m. on the day of 

closure.  
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Weather Closure of Schools (During School Hours)  

If weather conditions create a concern for the safety of students returning home, the school 

principal can decide to dismiss school early after consulting with the Superintendent. The 

decision will be communicated to parents and students using the school’s normal 

communication systems.  

  

Student safety is our first priority. Every effort will be made to keep schools open, but parents 

are encouraged to establish a plan for their children in the event of early dismissal or school 

closure.  

As always, please refer to this section of the district website for the latest information.  

School closures may also appear on several local news sources including:  

News 1130          http://www.news1130.com/  

CKNW 98             http://www.cknw.com/news/  

Global TV             http://globalnews.ca/live/bc/  

CBC                        http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/british-columbia  

KINDERGARTEN & IN-CATCHMENT GR 1-7 REGISTRATION 2024-25  

If you, or anyone you know, has a child born in 2019, please note that registration for 

Kindergarten 2024/25 is now open. Registration is also open for any in-catchment families with 

children going into Grades 1-7.  The online registration application can be found here.  Please 

note out of catchment Grade 1-7 registrations and out of district applications for 

secondary schools will open at 8:00am on January 15, 2024.   

 

  

NEXT MEETING: 

FEBRUARY 7TH @ 7PM RPAC RPAC Facebook 

 

HOT LUNCH PROGRAM 2023/24 – WINTER TERM OPEN FOR ORDERING 

Ordering is open on Munch-a-Lunch 

 

Please remember there is a strict 8 day cut-off to place or edit your order. Once that cut-off 

has passed, no changes can be made. 

 

The school lunch program at Ridgeview is one of the RPAC's biggest fundraisers. Last year we 

raised $30,000! 

 

The funds from the lunch program are used for a variety of projects and programs that benefit 

our children. These are separate from the specific project(s) funded by the annual cheque 

writing campaign. Thank you to all the families that have contributed to this fundraising program! 

 

This year we have a full line up of options for everyone to try: 

 

Monday- Domino’s Pizza 

Tuesday- Presto Catering 

https://westvancouverschools.ca/category/special-announcements
http://www.news1130.com/
http://www.cknw.com/news/
http://globalnews.ca/live/bc/
http://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/british-columbia
http://westvancouverschools.ca/admissions/apply-now
https://www.facebook.com/groups/321951601814066/
https://munchalunch.com/schools/ridgeview/


Wednesday- White Spot 

Thursday- Well Fed 

Friday- Domino’s Pizza 

 

We have a new vendor this year. Well Fed has joined our line-up and offers a variety of hot and 

cold lunch options as well as snacks, baked goods and beverages. Some hot items will be 

rotating week to week, so make sure to check out more than just one of the Thursday menus. 

 

Reminder- Utensils are not provided for hot lunches. Please make sure to send the 

appropriate cutlery with your child. 

 
 

COMMUNITY 

 

PARENT PRESENTATION – CYBERSAFE FROM EXPLOITATION 
When:   January 23, 2023 at 7:00pm 

Where:  Kay Meek Arts Centre 

Please see attached flyer for more information. 

 

KUNG-FU KIDS AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM AT RIDGEVIEW (JANUARY 2024)! 

Looking for an after-school program that helps your child develop speed, power, balance and 

coordination-- as well as gain practical skills in self-defence while having fun?  Kung-Fu Kids is 

finally here on Thursdays after school at Ridgeview (in the gym) starting in January!  We have 2 

programs available on Thursdays: 

 

Grades K-2:  2:45pm-3:25pm (40 minutes) - Using music, games, storytelling, and kung-fu 

patterns (basic kicking and punching) to learn about balance, coordination, reaction, and timing 

to develop better focus, listening, and gross motor function skills. 

Fee:  $15/class (Thursdays, January 11 - March 7, total 9 classes). 

10 spots available 

 

Grades 3-7:  3:30pm-4:45pm (75 minutes) - We will begin with a general warm-up, proper 

stretching, body conditioning and fundamental self-defence techniques in kicking, striking, 

blocking, and stances/footwork.  The main goal is to develop speed, accuracy and power.  We 

will use various modern conditioning and sports equipment, as well as safety gear such as 

mats, striking pads and kicking shields. 

 

Level 1 Grade testing and certification is available, but optional. 

Fee: $20/class (Thursdays, January 11-March 7, total 9 classes). 

10 spots available 

 

If interested please contact James Chang (james@westcoastkungfu.ca) for questions, or to 

register! 

 

James Chang, Instructor 

West Coast Kung-Fu Academy 



james@westcoastkungfu.ca 

westcoastkungfu.ca 

 
PARENTING PROGRAM – “THE INCREDIBLE YEARS” 
Hollyburn Family Services is offering “The Incredible Years” for parents of children aged 2-

7.  The program will focus on strengthening parenting competencies and fostering parent 

involvement with their children. 

   

When: Wednesday evenings, January 10 to April 17, 2024 (Note: the program will run during 

Spring Break, March 18 to April 1, 2024) 

  

Time: 6:15-8:15pm 

Where: Online through Zoom 

Cost: Free 

 Eligibility: Residents of the North Shore with children aged 2-7 years old. 

  

Registration: for more info or to be added to the waitlist, please contact Marlae 

Vermeer (Family Counsellor, Hollyburn Family Services): mvermeer@hollyburn.ca 

 

JUST B4 PRESCHOOL: AN OPPORTUNITY FOR CHILDREN STARTING 

KINDERGARTEN IN SEPTEMBER 2024 
West Vancouver Schools is launching a ‘Just B4’ preschool early learning program at the 

Properties Family Hub (at Chartwell Elementary). The program is geared to children who are not 

currently registered in a full time child care/preschool setting – it would be a perfect stepping 

stone of independence for any child entering Kindergarten in September 2024. For more 

information or to register, please email Laine Anderson (District Vice Principal of Early Learning 

and Childcare) at LAnderson@wvschools.ca.  
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